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TO:               Public Service Commission of Utah 

 
FROM:         Division of Public Utilities 

                        Chris Parker, Director 
                        William Duncan, Manager, Telecommunication & Water Section 
                        Shauna Benvegnu-Springer, Utility Analyst 
 

 SUBJECT: In the Matter of the Resolution of Certain Issues Related o the 
Designation of a Common Carrier as an Eligible 
Telecommunications Carrier 

 
 RE:                 Docket No. 10-2528-01 
 

 
DATE:           December 3, 2012 

  
 
In order to process the recertification of Lifeline participants as required by the December 31, 
2012 deadline, the Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends the Public Service 
Commission of Utah (Commission) waive Rule 746-341-4 C,2,(c) and 746-341-4 D,1,(a) for the 
2012 annual recertification process.  The Division recommends the Commission adopt the FCC 
de-enrollment time frame of 30 days as outlined in 54.405 (e) 1,2,3 & 4 instead of 60 days as 
stated in the Commission rule, which is the time period required for a participant to respond to a 
notice of eligibility.  This will allow the Department of Workforce Service and the Division to 
meet the FCC December 31, 2012 deadline. 
 
cc:   Service List 


